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Message from the Headteacher 

With a very early Easter this year, we have had two relatively short half terms.   In spite of this, much has been 

going on for students at The Langley Academy, as you will see in the rest of this newsletter.  

Some highlights from this half term include Science Week, which was a success again with engaging activities 

for students across all year groups. Children from Key Stages 1 ς 5 enjoyed learning sessions in the space dome 

and people around the world followed our live feed to watch the chicks hatching. Your children may have told 

you about our attempt to break the world record for the longest human value of pi. It was an ambitious event 

and involved a great deal of organisation from Mr Dave and the Maths faculty. We have to wait twelve weeks 

to find out if we have been successful. We will of course let you know.  

! ƘƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘŜǊƳ ǿŀǎ ŀ ǘǊƛǇ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {ƭƻǳƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎΩ /ƘƻƛǊ ŀǘ 9ǘƻƴ 

College through our work with the Independent and State Schools Partnership (ISSP). 25 of our students from 

across Years 7 to10 engaged in workshops with a specialist teacher culminating in a concert at Eton College on 

19 March. The event was attended by seven schools. It was a wonderful evening; our students made their 

parents and the members of staff in the audience feel very proud.  

Students in Year 11 and the 6th Form will be sitting very important examinations soon after we all return to 

school for the summer term. It is therefore vital that all students involved use their time wisely and put in place 

an appropriate programme of revision during the holiday period. Of course, they must also get plenty of rest, 

exercise and a healthy diet. As usual, many colleagues will be giving up part of their holidays to deliver revision 

sessions. I hope that the students involved make the most of such opportunities and many thanks to colleagues 

for giving their holiday time up to support them in this way. 

I have received a high number of requests for absence in recent weeks. It is very rare that we authorise any term 

time absence. I understand that parents are unhappy when requests are declined but we all have a duty to 

ensure that all children attend school whenever possible. It is important to remember that there is a strong 

correlation between high attendance and strong academic outcomes; we must do everything we can to enable 

this to happen.  

For those students who are unavoidably absent we have introduced a system to ensure that any work missed is 

completed. Could I please ask that you encourage and support your child to catch up on the work covered in 

their absence, to minimise the disruption to their learning.  

Finally, I would like to remind you that we have a whole staff Inset day on the first day of term, Monday 16 April, 

and all students return on Tuesday 17 April. I wish you all a very happy holiday and hope that we finally get some 

nice, spring-like weather!  

Alison Lusuardi - Headteacher 

NEWSLETTER  Issue 4 - March 2018 

     Follow us on Twitter @LangleyAcademy    
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Dates for your Diary 

 

MARCH   

Thursday 29 End of Spring Half-Term 2 12:15 

   

APRIL   

Monday 16 INSET Day ς No students at Academy  

Tuesday 17 Start of Summer Half-Term 1 08:20 

Thursday 19 Year 12 Parent/Carer Evening 16:00 ς 19:00 
   

MAY   

Wednesday 2 Parent Forum 18:00 ς 19:00 

Thursday 3 Year 9 Parent/Carer Evening 16:00 ς 19:00 

Thursday 24 Year 10 Academic Afternoon 14:30 ς 16:30 

Friday 25 End of Spring Half-Term 2 13:40 
   

JUNE   

Monday 4 Start of Summer Half-Term 2 08:20 
   

 

 

 

 

Day Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

Date 09/04/2018 10/04/2018 11/04/2018 12/04/2018 13/04/2018
French  SLO  S209                 Science  MMA  P203                                                           History  TKI  Lecture Theatre       ART  MRI/ERI  N006/N013                                                 RE  DMC  Theatre    

Appt Time Slots PE BTEC  SSP  S012  Art  MRI/ERI  N006/N013 Food  SME  S001 IGCSE IT  NAH  S208

Computer Science        Maths  JDO/AAS  W102/W103 Maths  JDO/AAS  W102/W103 PE GCSE  SBE  South Macs

NAH/MKE  S208/S112 Maths JDO/AAS W102/W103

French  SLO  S209              Science  MAS  N214             History  TKI  Lecture Theatre    ART  MRI/ERI  N006/N013      

Appt Time Slots PE BTEC  SSP  S012 ART  MRI/ERI  N006/N013 PE GCSE  SBE  South Macs

 IGCSE IT  NAH  S208

Year 11 Easter Revision Timetable 2018

AM             

9-12

PM              

1-4

Day Monday Tuesday Wednesday  Thursday Friday

Date 09/04/2018 10/04/2018 11/04/2018 12/04/2018 13/04/2018
A Level FP2  AGU  N104                  A Level FP2  AGU  N104                                                        A Level FP2  AGU  N104                              

Business BTEC  PGI  W101 A Level Music 

Listening & Apprasing  IHU  W211   

ART  MRI/ERI  N006/N013

Photograpy  MRI/ERI  N006/N013      

A Level Music Mock Recital                  

(exam 19 April)  IHU  W211  

Art  MRI/ERI  N006/N013

Photography  MRI/ERI  

N006/N013

Year 13 Easter Revision Timetable 2018

AM             

9-12
Sociology  FKA  W222

Art  MRI/ERI  N006/N013

Photograpy  MRI/ERI  

N006/N013      

PM              

1-4
Sociology  FKA  W222A Level Chemistry  MMA  P203

Art  MRI/ERI  N006/N013   

Photography  MRI/ERI  

N006/N013
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ARBIB 

This term Arbib students have been taking part in activities for Science Term and I have been really pleased with 

their commitment to House activities, including our new TIC-TAC competition that invites students to respond 

creatively to our House Foci theme. 

Students this term have been taking part in House Sport - Basketball and I am delighted to see that 7Ar came 4th 

in their competition and 8Ar came 1st in theirs. Well done!  

This term, the museum exhibition focused on careers, and in our House assembly I shared some inspiring stories 

of scientists who used their other hobbies and commitments to shape their professional experiences. I think it 

is really important for students to understand how their academic 

work, social commitments and extra-curricular hobbies and 

activities piece together in their development. 

I set Arbib House a challenge to explain what the picture to the 

right showed. Congratulations to Rohan Roy (7Ar) and Joseph 

Omokaro (8Ar) who correctly identified the image as a cell 

carrying endorphins to the brain to create happiness! Please see 

me after half term to receive a prize!  

Mr Britten - Head of Arbib House 

 

DARWIN 

Darwin focus this half term was Journeys on land, sea, in air, space and life.  STEM subjects - Science, Technology, 

Engineering and Mathematics all featured. As part of this focus, the Academy celebrated National Science Week, 

It started with a spectacular science show.  All of Year 7 and 8 and The Langley Academy Primary enjoyed a show 

about states of matter and were amazed by the fun that could be had with liquid nitrogen. 

 

Ms Ashley ς Head of Darwin House 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiIu5Sh8Y7aAhUDuBQKHenDCX0QjRx6BAgAEAU&url=https://imgur.com/gallery/TKtA28B&psig=AOvVaw0Z19WFsi-Gm9Bws38VsHn4&ust=1522321916018798
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GAIA 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǘŜǊƳΩǎ ŦƻŎǳǎ Ƙŀǎ ŀƭƭ ōŜŜƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ǎŎƛŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘƻǊƻǳƎƘƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǘƘŜ 

activities on offer.  

άMy favourite part of Science Week was seeing a rat dissection and finding out what is inside oneΦέ Anthony 

Blaze - Year 8 

άIt was really fun seeing coco pops being used to make a volcanic type 

explosionΦέ Eloisa-Mai Foster - Year 8 

For me, a personal highlight has to have been the hatching of the chicks 

in the atrium, of which a livestream was available. I enjoyed the 

experience of getting to handle and feed the chicks with Mr Britten and 

love receiving updates about their current welfare from Ms Winch 

(whose parents have taken them in on their farm). 

фDŀƛŀ ŀǊŜ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳΩǎ ǿƛƴƴŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ǇǳƴŎǘǳŀƭƛǘȅ ōȅ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ days 

with no lates to school this term. Being my Tutor Group I am very proud 

of the students and we are looking forward to a pizza party to celebrate.  

This term has also seen the launch of a new creative arts inter-ƘƻǳǎŜ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ά¢L/-¢!/έ ό¢Ƙƛngs I 

Create That Are Cool). Each term students have the chance to respond creatively to a theme with some entries 

ǎƻ ŦŀǊ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎǎΣ ǇƻŜǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǊŀǇΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǘŜǊƳΩǎ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƛǎ άWƻǳǊƴŜȅǎέ ƭƛƴƪƛƴƎ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ {ŎƛŜƴŎŜ ²eek topic. 

The winners will be announced during the first week back after Easter.  

House Sport has seen mixed results for Gaia this term with Year 7s coming 6th and Year 8s coming 3rd.  Better 

luck next term Gaia! 

Ms Rimmer ς Head of Gaia House 

GLOBE 

This term has a busy one for all the Houses and there has 

been many exciting things happening for all the Year 

groups. Year 8 Globe have written the following about 

Science Week: 

We have had a fantastic term at The Langley Academy 

especially celebrating Science Week. We have been 

enjoying workshops that have used dry ice which was very 

exciting. We have also been attempting to win several 

competitions within tutor time, which has been a great 

challenge. We would like to thank all members of the 

Science faculty who have helped organise a very good 

Science Week. 

Ms Hansford ς Head of Globe House 
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GRACE 

This term has been a blast; we have been involved with lots of 

activities ranging from Science Week to DT etc. The Textiles 

department have produced an amazing patchwork based on the 

periodic table.  As a House, we have overcome many challenges 

and have bonded well as a good team in House sport, coming 2nd 

in the recent House handball competition and representing the 

Academy in netball and football. 

During Science Week, we watched a show that focused on solids, 

liquids as well as gases. Many people had the chance to explore 

science education in a fun interactive way. We also had the 

chance to participate in many experiments. 

When the chicks arrived at the TLA, the students fell in love with 

them from day one. They were there to help raise awareness of 

Science Week, but we also like to think that they were also there 

to remind us that the Easter holidays were near and that all the 

animals are coming out of hibernation, enjoying the spring 

sunshine.  

By Donjeta Pllana, Symran Panesar, Zhala Mohamed and Kareen Bhail, 8Grace 

Mr Ferrin ς Head of Grace House 

 

HENLEY 

This term has been very exciting for our students - Pi day, Science Week and snow! 

Well done to the following students who have achieved 100% attendance this term and therefore get 5 

achievement points each! 

Amir Ahmadyar 7He  Esha Sidhu 8He  Hammad Hussain 10He 

Ruby Annison 7He  Sanjeet Singh 8He  Hunain Jaffrey 10He 

Kevyn Anthonipillai 7He  Aleksander Sopiela 8He  Aidan Kelly 10He 

Kinzah Bhatti 7He  Aleksandra Sopiela 8He  Nisha Kumar 10He 

Kyle Bradburn 7He  Aimen Tariq 8He  Finnan McNeish 10He 

Vanessa Deko 7He  Haadi Vohra 8He  Mohammed Nasir 10He 

George Dent 7He  Thomas Witheridge 8He  Rehnuma Rahman 10He 

Kisha Duncan 7He  Fatima Aljubori 9He  Matthew Rice 10He 

Katie Edmonds 7He  James Annison 9He  Emily Tuitt 10He 

Rohan Fernandez 7He  Alessia Awuah 9He  Qaasim Zahir 10He 

Pippa Gabella 7He  Eshan Babra 9He  Dominik Zajac 10He 

Zakaria Guizem 7He  Harry Dillon 9He  Anike Abegunde  11He 
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Brooke Hoadley 7He  Rachel Essah 9He  Harlin Dhillon 11He 

Hussaina Hussain 7He  Aruba Farid 9He  Harpreet Dhillon 11He 

Mariyah Shah 7He  Kai Fitzgerald 9He  Tanya Fernandez 11He 

Nedas Simonaitis 7He  Josh Gill 9He  Luca Gabella 11He 

Hussein Tfaily 7He  Edward Lorincz 9He  Karunveer Gill 11He 

Zaaim Virmani 7He  Livleen Rai 9He  Adam Gondal 11He 

Kainat Zahoor 7He  Riya Sekhon 9He  Helen Harkness 11He 

Nayyar Abbas 8He  Rekan Sharif 9He  Deanna Irfan Nurdin 11He 

Zayna Akhtar 8He  Ria Sidhu 9He  Jade McGuinness 11He 

Aliza Aslam 8He  Muhammed Tariq 9He  Harry Mewett 11He 

Matteo Avello 8He  Zaafir Virmani 9He  Ephraim Rasheed 11He 

Gilbert Awuah 8He  Sinead Ayres 10He  Mohammad Ali Sarwar 11He 

Rohan Chandel 8He  Ana Duscu 10He  Arvin Sekhon 11He 

Ghazi Haider 8He  Julita Gralicka 10He  Leena Toora 11He 

Arbab Kazmi 8He  Hanna Guizem 10He  Shamaila Wilson 11He 

Finn Millar 8He  Aaditya Gupta 10He    

Mia Moleski 8He  Sam Harris 10He    
 

House Sport 

Well done and thank you to those students who represent Henley house for basketball and handball 

competitions this term. All of you showed great teamwork, determination and a willingness to help each other.  

Rowing Term 

It is our focus term next! Make sure you get involved. Throughout the term there will be ŀ Ψwƻǿ ǘƻ ¢ƻƪȅƻΩ IƻǳǎŜ 

competition running where each House will race the distance from Langley to Toyko (Japan) where the next 

Olympics is going to be held. There will be a huge map up in the atrium to track the progress of all our Houses 

over the term. Our Director of Rowing, Mr Weare, will run the House rowing competition where students will 

have to row a 250m course as fast as possible. I am expecting Henley to do very well in this event! Other activities 

such as dragon boat racing, TIC-TAC (creative competition) and quizzes will be happening during Rowing Week. 

Good luck to everyone who enters to represent your House! 

Ms Winch ς Head of Henley House 
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English 

Year 7, 8 and 9 students at the Academy are enrolled onto our Accelerated 

Reader programme. This gives students an opportunity to read a book and 

then take a quiz. Any student who achieves 100% on their quiz is automatically 

entered into a prize draw which takes place at the end of every term. Check out the list of Year 7 and 8 students 

below who have already achieved 100% this term. Rewards Assemblies to take place after half term! 

Year 7 Daniella Mills Zhala Mohamed 

Faizan Ahmad Zohaib Mohammed Tania Mustafa 

Alexander Akil Joshua Monds Ousman Ndoye 

Kevyn Anthonipillah Timas Montvydas Ishraj Neote 

Jasmine Arora Aroob Mughal Ezekiel Osadolor 

Ayesha Awan Mukhtar Mussa Jasleen Pangali 

Safia Azizi Naomi Nash Sajeel Perveaz 

Ibraheem Baig Wiktoria Odrazil Donjeta Pllana 

Alan Bak Jack Patterson Jayesh Prinja 

Jessica Barolia James Pauffley Ahmad Qureshi 

Jessica Brennan Maliaka Raja Saffi Qureshi 

Alfie Burtenshaw Aiza Rashid Leam Rawson 

Bobby-Lee Butler Khushi Sharma James Rayner 

Hannah Campbell Nedas Simonaitis Jathuson Selvarajah 

Jodie Craig Amandeep Sira Nicola Simms 

Benjamin Davis Fatima Soofi Mahnoor Sumair 

Myeisha Dawkins Rafael Thurauf Harvey Thurston 

Krishna Deepak Lucy Tsang Shakya Toussaint 

Vanessa Deko Ryan Tung Junaid Zahid 

Habishek Devandhiran Adithya Uravakonda Year 9 

Amrita Dhillon Russell Zvoma Haaris Aslam 

Simranjeet Dhillon Year 8 Mohammad Aslam 

Nancy Duckett Zayna Akhtar Daniel Breton 

Kisha Duncan Aliza Aslam Claudiv Cronicec 

Jadoon Fayiz Cristian Baluta Aruba Farid 

Rohan Fernandez Tanisha Banker Kai Fitzgerald 

Pippa Gabella Senraj Brar Dylan Ghedia 

Mehar Gill Sarah Chopda Jeevan Johal 

Janakan Gopalakrishnan Taranvir Dhillon Borian Krasnici 

Hussaina Hussain Amber Eastmond Ledion Neziri 

Tyresse John Shedel Gyamfi Hannah Pahoyo 

Albina Kastrati Ibtasam Hussain Kamalpreet Panesar 

Mohammed Khan Benas Juozelenas Nayyab Perveaz 

Zainab Khan Preeshiv Kalidas Abdul- Raheem Qayum 

Stephanie King Gurleen Kaur Murtaza Shafique 

Aleena Kondal Natasha Khan Malaika Shah 

Ameera Lewis Aditri Kundu Aadam Yunas 

Nafisa Malik Hamza Mahmood  
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Book entry for English/Accelerated Reader: 

 

 

Maths 

Pi Day ς Record Attempt  

In celebration of Pi Day, students at The Langley Academy gathered to create a new milestone. We celebrate Pi 

Day on 14 March every year as Pi being the number 3.14, and we make all students aware of the importance of 

pi digits in most subjects, for example measuring the distance thrown in PE or calculating the size of the 

performance area in Drama. This year, to celebrate in style, Mr Dave took a leap forward and decided to try and 

break the current Guinness World Record by forming the longest human chain representing Pi digits. The current 

world record is 520 people held by Toddi School in Italy.  

The long-awaited sequel to The London Eye and 

shortlisted for Berkshire Book Awards. My name is 

Ted Spark. I am 12 years and 281 days old. I have 

seven friends. Three months ago, I solved the mystery 

of how my cousin Salim disappeared from a pod on 

the London Eye. This is the story of my second 

mystery. This summer, I went on holiday to New York, 

to visit Aunt Gloria and Salim. While I was there, a 

painting was stolen from the Guggenheim Museum, 

where Aunt Gloria works. Everyone was very worried 

and upset. I did not see what the problem was. I do 

not see the point of paintings, even if they are worth 

millions of pounds. Perhaps that's because of my very 

unusual brain, which works on a different operating 

system to everyone else's. But then Aunt Gloria was 

blamed for the theft - and Aunt Gloria is family and I 

realised just how important it was to find the painting, 

and discover who really had taken it. 
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Here at The Langley Academy we had 572 participants and the record attempt will be verified by the Guinness 

Book of World Records but we are confident we have set a new World Record!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I heartily appreciate the great effort made by each and every single student involved in this feat as well as the 

cooperation and hard work of each member of staff who helped to conquer this challenge. 

Mr Vimal Dave, Maths & Physics teacher ς Numeracy coordinator (STEM), The Langley Academy 

 

Maths Challenge 

The Academy have entered students into the UK Maths Challenge for a number of years. The Intermediate 

Maths Challenge (Years 9 & 10) took place on Thursday 1 February and the results are below. Well done to 

everyone that took part. The Junior Challenge (Years 7 & 8) will take place on Thursday 26 April. 
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Exams 

Exams are fast approaching. All students have been given exam packs to support their revision. Dates for these 

exams are as follows: 

GCSE Year 11 
Year 12 & 13 retake 
 

¶ 24 May - Paper 1 (Non-Calculator) 

¶ 7 June - Paper 2 (Calculator) 

¶ 12 June - Paper 3 (Calculator) 
 

 
A Level Mathematics  
Year 13 
 
 

¶ 6 June - Mechanics 1 (M1) 

 ¶ 19 June - Core 3 (C3) 

 ¶ 22 June - Core 4 (C4) 

 
 

A Level Further 
Mathematics  
Year 13 
 

¶ 6 June - Further Pure 2 (FP2) 

 ¶ 15 June - Mechanics 2 (M2) 

 ¶ 22 June - Decision Maths 2 (D2) 

  

Dates for end of year exams for all other year groups are still to be confirmed however Year 12 will be sitting a 

pure and an applied paper; Year 10 will be sitting 2 GCSE papers (Paper 1 and Paper 2) whilst Year 9 will be sitting 

2 Unit 1 ς 8 papers (one Non-Calculator and one Calculator). Years 7 & 8 will be sitting end of year papers based 

upon what they have learnt this year. 

 

Science 

During Science Week, Year 7 Science students conducted independent 

research on a question of their choice. Their range of questions 

showed what enquiring minds they have fǊƻƳ ΨƘƻǿ is snow ŦƻǊƳŜŘΚΩ 

ǘƻ ΨǿƘŀǘ ŀǊŜ ōƭŀŎƪ ƘƻƭŜǎΚΩ   

 

 

Their presentations showed how their confidence has 

grown. Origami hearts and brains were created by all 

the students. The periodic table patchwork from 

Years 7 and 8 Design Technology students made a 

colourful addition to the atrium.   
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SǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ¸ŜŀǊ ф ƘŀŘ ŀƴ ŀŎǘƛǾŜ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ǿƛǘƘ aŜŘƛŎŀƭ aŀǾŜǊƛŎƪǎ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ Ψ/ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ǘƘŜ /ƘŀƳǇƛƻƴǎΩΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 

were given the opportunity to go through a battery of tests to see if they could beat the times, speeds or strength 

measurements of athletes such as Usain Bolt. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


